Howgate Community Council (HCC)
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall

February 19th, 2015
Present: Kirsten Sadler (KS, Chair), Graham Young (GY), Ian Quigley (IQ), Adrian FitzGerald (AF)
Also in attendance: PCs Susan Taylor and Andrew Pallis, David Wilson (Leadburn Manor Fishery)
1. Apologies: Colin Bennett, Bruce Hobbs, Councillor Derek Rosie
2. Minutes of November meeting : IQ seconded (previously proposed by KS)


Minutes of January meeting: Proposed
  GY, Seconded KS      
3. Matters arising: Mount Lothian: It was decided that no action was necessary in response to the submission of additional environmental material.

AF  informed the meeting of an e-mail approach from John Campbell QC (JC) in which HCC  is invited to join the group (including Peter de Vink and Heriot CC) being represented by JC at the forthcoming Inquiry. It was decided that AF would respond to the effect that HCC will await the outcome of the initial discussions on 24 March.
4. Police report.  It had been reported that a person had been seen in the rear of a garden in   

Leadburn at 05.30 approx. on 26th January.

No speed checks were carried out in Howgate in January. In February to date, 5 FPTs had been issued in Howgate in addition to 6 warnings.

5. Correspondence. Nothing of note.
KS agreed to continue circulating planning notices.

Planning. It was noted that there has been no further news regarding the approved Cauldhall surface mine.
Peat Farm at Springfield (discussed at January meeting). AF suggested that HCC should write to Midlothian Council endorsing the views of the local residents that have already been submitted. KS agreed to draft a letter and circulate.
HCC Funds. No change.

6. AOB. David Wilson introduced himself and wished to express his concerns about the Leadburn Junction. It was explained that the issue had been looked into on several occasions in recent years and some measures had been introduced in an attempt to control traffic and minimise accidents. AF suggested that the matter be raised as a matter arising at the next HCC meeting at which Councillor Rosie is likely to be in attendance. IQ suggested that we might raise the issue with Councillor Rosie ahead of that meeting.

7. Next Meeting: March 19th.
